
Thursday 14th February saw old school glamour arrive at the Clandeboye Lodge as 
Year 12 pupils donned their glad rags to celebrate their five years at Saintfield High 
School, as well as to raise plenty of money for an important local charity.  The girls 
were beautiful in their formal gowns, while the boys cut very handsome figures in 
their dapper suits.  Following a delicious meal, pupils and staff danced the night 
away.   
This yearôs Charity Ball raised more than Ã540 for the British Heart Foundation and 
The Childrenôs Eye Trustðtwo worthwhile causes, both close to the hearts of our 
Year 12 pupils. 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Spring Term ends:  Friday 12 April 12.20pm  

Summer Term commences:  Monday 29 April  
Bank Holiday Closure:  Monday 6 May  

End of Year Exams (Years 8, 9 and 10):  9 - 14 May (inclusive)  
Bank Holiday closure:  Friday 24 May & Monday 27May  

Sports Day (weather permitting) : Thursday 30 May   
Year 11 Work Experience week:  17 - 21 June (inclusive)  

Summer Term ends:  Friday 28 June 12.20pm 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Welcome to our April 2019 edition of Saintfield High Schoolôs Newsletter, which is packed 
with news of the many different and varied activities that have taken place in school since 
January 7th. Term 2 began with our hugely successful Open Evening, which saw a record 
number of   visitors to our school. I was immensely proud of all those students who helped to 
demonstrate all that we have to offer. As we approached the end of January, 56 of our boys 
and girls headed off to Pamporovo for a ski trip, accompanied by a group of enthusiastic 
teachers, who were ready to tackle the slopes of Bulgaria!  
Our annual Charity Ball in February was a well-earned reward for our Year 12, who all had a 
wonderful time celebrating at the Clandeboye Lodge Hotel. It was such a privilege for     
teachers to share in these celebrations, as our students proved themselves a credit to their 
school.  
As we approach Term 3, I want to wish the best of luck to all pupils in Years 11 & 12 with their 
upcoming GCSE examinations in May and June. We are currently providing a host of support 
measures to help them, including revision strategies in Form Time and in after-school       
classes.  Independent study time is also available every Tuesday and Wednesday until 4.30 
p.m. in our Library. I have personally met with every Year 12 pupil in the last few weeks to 
monitor their progress, and I will be meeting individually with every Year 11 student following 
the Easter break.  
Good luck, too, to all of our Junior School pupils who will commence their Summer           
examinations in Term 3. Our Year 10 pupils have successfully chosen their individual       
programmes of study for Senior School, and in these remaining months can begin to look 
forward to life in Senior School. 
I want to wish everyone within our school community a very safe and relaxing Easter         

vacation, and I look forward to welcoming all pupils back on Monday 29th April 2019. 
 

Miss S-L Hynds, Principal 



We were delighted to host a Senior School Advice & Guidance evening 
on Thursday 21st March. Pupils from Year 10, along with their parents/

carers, were invited to speak to teachers about their options as they prepare for life 

in Senior School. A very encouraging 96% of Year 10 pupils were able to attend. 

Also this term, 91% parents/carers from Year 11 were able to attend a Parentsô Consultation 
on the 28th February, and 95% of parents/carers were able to attend a Year 9 Parentsô    
Consultation on the 14th March. Thank you to all who attended these events. Your continued 

support of the work we do in school is a hugely important factor in the success of our pupils. 

Our schoolôs Careers Department have enjoyed a busy term, organising a series of trips, 
visitors and events to help guide our Year 12 pupils as they approach their final few months 
at Saintfield High School. Speakers from several institutions such as Grosvenor Grammar 
School, Down High School, and Belfast Metropolitan College have visited us, whilst our 
pupils also attended a Careers Convention at The High School, Ballynahinch. Additionally, 
our local Careers Advisor, Mr Alan Cousins, has continued to provide guidance and support 
to all Year 12 pupils during this busy time.  Cameron Lyons (12SC) said ñIt can be confusing 
thinking about next year, but all of these talks have helped me to clarify a few things in my 
mind.ò 

The start of February saw our Year 11 GCSE Geography students visit Murlough beach and 
Newcastle town to assist with their study of coastal areas. Jo Whatmore from the National 
Trust spoke to the pupils on issues such as coastal protection and conservation, and how the 
coast is being sustainably managed. Despite some chilly conditions, an enjoyable and           
informative day was had by all. 

All of our Year 8 pupils joined with pupils from St Maryôs Primary School earlier this term, 
for an unforgettable tour behind the scenes at Kingspan Stadium, home of Ulster Rugby. 
Amongst the highlights of the day were a tour of the changing rooms, a visit to the Nevin 
Spence Centre and, of course, stepping onto the hallowed Ravenhill turf. Joshua 
Brockbank (8JA) said ñIt was a brilliant day outðeven the people who donôt really like 
rugby enjoyed themselves, and for the rugby fans it was a once-in-a-lifetime experience. 

For me, the highlights were sitting in the dugouts and visiting the changing rooms.ò 

Thank you very much to Ulster Rugby for facilitating such an amazing day out! 

Ethan Sproule (9TG) recently played trumpet as part of 
the Youth Orchestra at the Education Authorityôs spring 
concert, held at Assembly Buildings in Belfast. The 
standard for inclusion in this elite orchestra was very 
high, and Ethan deserves great praise for making the 
cut. Amongst the hits performed by Ethan and his fellow 
musicians were óNew York, New Yorkô, óThe Phantom of 
the Operaô and óMoon Riverô.  

Congratulations are also due to a number of the schoolôs 

other musicians, all of whom have enjoyed success in 

recent exams. Well done to Katie Atkinson (Grade 2 

flute), Jason Craig (Grade 4 baritone), Rebecca Damerel 

(Grade 3 flute), Maddison Donnelly (Grade 1 flute), Ellie 

Rose Kelly (Grade 3 flute) and Catherine Rossiter 

(Grade 5 flute).  


